APCM  reports

Outlook and Care for the Elderly
 Since last August CFE has put on an “Afternoon for You” approximately every two months (though we had to cancel the Christmas one because of illness in the team). The afternoon consists of tea, quiz or similar activity, an entertainment or some singing, and an epilogue. We invite any contacts we have, especially those who are not regular church goers, and encourage church members to bring or invite a friend. Attendance has been creeping up from about 25 guests to nearer 40 as some who were invited initially are now bringing friends. We have an efficient team of 9.
Outlook services have continued at Easter, Harvest and Christmas in up to 10 venues each time. We go to retirement flats, Care homes, the Hospital and sometimes the Day Centre. We have a simple service with mainly traditional hymns, Bible readings, prayers, a sketch, and a short talk. It is an opportunity to present the Gospel simply to those who cannot, or do not, come to church, and to encourage Christians who live there. It is interesting that when we contact the venues by email some will respond with the hour with a “yes please”, and we always feel welcome. It is a privilege to have these opportunities to share the gospel with older people (some of whom may be hearing the gospel for the last time!). There is a good team who all take part, but we urgently need someone with a heart for evangelism to take over the leadership of Outlook Services. 

Wednesday@10.30 service
This 45 minute service has continued twice a month (1st and 3rd Wednesdays) throughout the year, meeting in Room 4, and in the church during the summer months. It has a regular clientele of around 25, although not everybody can manage to get to every service. It is a friendly group who enjoy the worship (HC on the first Wednesday), singing a mixture of well known traditional hymns and worship songs led by our own music group of Maggie Hallet, Peter Herrick and Angela Hopkins (when she can make it).  The services are led by a variety of people including Stephen. Congregation members lead the intercessions, read the bible reading, sometimes contribute testimonies, and make the coffee afterwards (very important) It is a relaxed and friendly service, always welcoming of new people.
